
 
 

DINING SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 October 2, 2024, 2:30 P.M. in the Club Room 

 

 

 

 

Call to Order:  Chairperson Anita Ciota called the meeting to order at 2:32 PM. 

 

Members Present:  Mike Anderson, Gary Ashcroft, Carolyn Bethea, Liz Melnick, Carol O’Brien, Mary Reter 

(Dining Services Sub-Committee Chair), Eileen Robbins, MaryAnn Wellander (Menu Chat Leader) and Kris 

Delano 

Administration:  Theresa Lehman (Dining Services Director) 

Other Residents Present:  None 

Quorum/Approval of Minutes:  A quorum was present.  The meeting agenda was approved, and the minutes 

from the September 4, 2024 meeting were approved via majority email vote. 

Report from Management – Theresa Lehman:   

Theresa presented the Management Report a copy of her report is attached to these minutes as Exhibit A. 

Report from Casual Dining Sub-Committee: Mary Reter 

Due to the hurricane, the Casual Dining Sub-Committee did not have a quorum in September. 

However, there was a discussion about the shelf-life of sandwiches.  Theresa pointed out that the shelf life 

is included in the sandwich wrappers, but the type is relatively small and not very obvious.  Theresa will 

check to make sure the policy continues to be observed. 

Menu Chat Report: MaryAnn Wellander: 

Since most of the members of the Dining Services Committee also attend the Menu Chats, it was felt that 

the reports are redundant.  Going forward, MaryAnn’s reports will be limited to: 

 

Reporting the head count; and 

Discussions relative to chef specials and holiday meals. 

Committee Member Reports:  The Committee Members offered the following observations: 

More attention needed with respect to the cleanliness of cups, plates and flatware.  Spots, lipstick, foggy 

glasses, stained coffee cups and similar problems were reported by several members. 

Members reported chipped cups and plates.  

Plates should be warmed. 

There was the suggestion that the silverware could be sharper. 

Some diners who go to dinner at 4 P.M. complained on not being greeted by a server within a reasonable 

time.  Further, servers who seemed to be idle at the time weren’t receptive to a request for service. 

There were comments about the inconsistency of food preparation.  It was reported that the salmon is 

always done just right.  It’s a reliable dish, whereas chicken tends to be dry. 



The following information should either be known to the servers or available on the table: 

 

Any menu specials 

The dessert list 

And in the Sports Bar: 

Fruit of the day 

Vegetable of the day 

Soup of the day 

 

Servers should wear their names badges 

 

New Business: 

 

There was a discussion relative to the possibility of substituting Sunday meals in the Sports Bar in the 

place of Sunday meals in the Maui.  The thought was that perhaps the Sports Bar would open earlier on 

Sundays, and its menu would be modified to have some breakfast items and some of the Sports Bar items.  

Theresa requested that the Dining Services Committee prepare a one-page survey to determine resident 

reaction to the idea. 

There being no further business to come before the committee, Anita Ciota adjourned the meeting at 3:30 P.M. 

The next meeting will be October 2, 2024 in the Club Room at 2:30 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kris Delano     

Exhibit A – Management Report  

 
  



EXHIBIT A 
Theresa’s Dining Participation Report 

  












